
MANAGER’S DESK FOR FRIDAY, JUNE 8, 2018 

 

 

WELCOME TO THE MANAGER’S DESK, I’M MIKE CORNELL. 

 

 A FEW DAYS AGO I SHARED HOW THE WRVM RADIO SIGNAL IS ABLE TO PENETRATE 

PAST PRISON WALLS AND CELLS. WE HEAR FROM A NUMER OF INMATES WHO ARE 

LISTENING TO US ON A DAILY BASIS. AND GOD IS DOING A WORK IN THEIR HEARTS AND 

LIVES. HERE’S A LETTER FROM A LISTENER IN THE OSHKOSH CORRECTIONAL INSTITUTE: 

DEAR WRVM STAFF. IT’S NOT MUCH BUT BEING IN PRISON MY JOB ONLY PAYS ME 19 CENTS 

AN HOUR. BUT I KNOW IT IS MY CHRISTIAN OBLIGATION TO TITHE. I PRAY GOD WILL BLESS 

MY OFFERING TO YOU FOR A MESSAGE THAT SOMEONE NEEDS TO HEAR.  

ENCLOSED WAS A GIFT OF $10. AT 19 CENTS AN HOUR, THAT REPRESENTS OVER 52 HOURS 

OF WORK. IT REMINDS ME OF THE WIDOW’S MITE. IT WASN’T THE AMOUNT SHE GAVE. IT 

WAS THE AMOUNT SHE KEPT FOR HERSELF THAT WAS IMPRESSIVE. GERALD, THANK YOU 

FOR YOUR VERY GENEROUS GIFT! 

IN NOVEMBER WE ADDED BUTCH KOSTREVA TO OUR RADIO STAFF. BUTCH IS NOT AN 

ANNOUNCER. HIS GIFTS INCLUDE PROMOTIONS. HIS HEART’S DESIRE IS TO MAKE WRVM 

KNOWN THROUGOUT OUR LISTENING AREAS TO BOTH BELIEVERS AND NON-BELIEVERS 

ALIKE. ALREADY HIS IMPACT HAS BEEN FELT. 

THIS WEEKEND, SUNDAY TO BE EXACT, IS THE BREAKFAST ON THE FARM HERE IN 

OCONTO COUNTY. IT’S BEING HELD THIS YEAR AT A LARGE DAIRY FARM LESS THAN A 

MILE DOWN THE ROAD FROM THE STATION. THE OWNER’S WIFE WAS MY GRANDSON’S 

TEACHER FOR 3 YEARS. FOR THE FIRST TIME EVER, WRVM WILL BE AT THE FARM TO 

TELL OTHERS ABOUT OUR RADIO MINISTRY. WE’LL HAVE A TENT SET UP AND WILL BE 

GIVING OUT INFORMATION ABOUT THE STATION. IF YOU’RE PLANNING TO BE THERE, BE 

SURE TO COME BY AND SAY HELLO. ONE OF THE THINGS THAT AMAZES ME IS THE 

NUMBER OF LOCAL PEOPLE WHO KNOW NOTHING ABOUT US. THAT SHOULD NOT BE AND 

WITH NEW STAFF MEMBER BUTCH KOSTREVA ON BOARD WE ARE WORKING HARD TO 

CHANGE THAT. ONE OTHER THING ABOUT SUNDAY’S BREAKFAST ON THE FARM, THEY 

ARE HOLDING A CHURCH SERVICE AT 7:00 AM. PRAY THAT GOD WILL USE OUR PRESENCE 

THERE TO PROMPT ATTENDEES TO GIVE WRVM A LISTEN. 

THE WRVM RADIO MINISTRIES ARE LISTENER SUPPORTED. HAVE WE HEARD FROM YOU? 

OUR MAILING ADDRESS IS:  WRVM, PO BOX 212, SURING WI, 54174 

OR GIVE ONLINE AT WWW.WRVM.ORG. 

THANK YOU FOR JOINING ME FOR THE MANAGER’S DESK, I’M MIKE CORNELL. 


